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Honorable Chair Smith and Members of the Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee: 


My name is Scott Wilson, and I currently drive an all-electric 2017 Chevy Bolt EV and 2013 Nissan 
Leaf. I serve on the Maryland Zero Emission Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Council (ZEEVIC), and 
I’m also Vice President of the Electric Vehicle Association of Greater Washington DC (EVADC). I 
support passage of SB 144 for the following reasons. 


A large part of the mission of EVADC 
is educational public outreach abut 
EV’s. We routinely interact with 
Marylanders who are interested and 
excited about taking advantage of all 
the opportunities an EV provides. All 
too often, their planning ends when 
they think about what it would take to 
put in charging at their condo or 
apartment, since they have either asked 
and been denied (even offering to pay 
all expenses), or just don’t want to try 
to surmount the insurmountable. This is 
rarely, if ever, an issue for EV families 
with garages or other dedicated 
parking. 


SB 144 is a good, fair solution for both 
an EV driver approaching an HOA and 
an HOA receiving a request for 
charging. It requires the EV driver to 
pay all expenses, including insurance, 
and offers guarantees that protect 
HOAs, in addition to grant funding. 
The result is another Maryland 
family able to charge at home the 
way tens of thousands of single 
family homeowners already do, and 
an HOA offering an attractive amenity 
for which demand will only grow in the 
future. SB 144 is a win for everyone. 


Thank you for your time, 


Scott Wilson 





